
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
July 2, 2024 

 
 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

❖ The minutes from the June 18, 2024 meeting were approved.  
❖ The following items were discussed and signed 

➢ Notice of Intent to Cut: Map 407 Lot 94-1 Fowler River Road 
➢ Timber Tax: Map 405 Lot 7 Rocap 
➢ Current Use Application: Map 404 Lots 36 and 40 
➢ Purchase Order: Sansoucy Associates for legal work/utility assessing 
➢ Purchase Order: Newfound School District July and August payments 
➢ The Generator Connection Maintenance Agreement 
➢ Building Notification: 57 Calley Road Garage & Shed 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen discussed the open position on the school budget committee.  There were a few 

volunteers and a separate work session will be held with Doug Benton, previous school budget committee 
member, the Selectmen, and the parties interested in working with the school budget committee. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed a resident concern with condition of Robie Road; they requested contacting the 
resident to request they attend a Selectmen’s meeting to further discuss their concerns. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed a resident’s concern with loud motorcycles and police coverage.  The resident 
had called 911 in relation to an incident that occurred near her house at the start of motorcycle week and 
she was inquiring as to the correct procedure and expressed concern that needing to call 911 would 
result in additional cost to the town.  It was explained that calling 911 was the correct thing to do and state 
police will respond, town police coverage is not available 24 hours a day 7 days a week due to the 
limitation of having only two police officers, and that the police department attempts to provide coverage 
on the days and times that historically have the most activity. 

➢ Transfer station project update 
▪ The Alteration of Terrain permit for the transfer station site and the amended gravel pit permit have 

been received from NHDES. 
▪ The Town is moving forward with getting the estimates for both the site work and building. 

➢ Brian Lewis inquired on the status of the Haynes Library.  The Selectmen explained that the petition to 
deviate from the trusts original purpose is in review at the state level and we are waiting for the response. 

➢ Brian Lewis expressed appreciation for the condition of Mount Cardigan Road. 
➢ There was a brief discussion regarding break-ins that occurred at vacant properties in town. 
 

 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 6:30 pm  
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 
Also in attendance: Ed Skrobak, Paul Sirard, Tony Neumeister, Don Paiva, Michael Provost, Brian Lewis, Nancy 
McComas-Sharp, Larry Sharp 
 


